Armour Branch ot American Institute

of Electrical Engineers

The Armour Branch is now in its sixth year of existence. The purpose ot
the local organization is to keep its members in touch with recent developments in
electrical engineering and bring to their notice the practical problems of the day.
This is accomplished by reading and discussing papers presented betore the parent
organization in New York, and original papers presented by local members. A
special point is made of the experience gained by a student when called upon to
express his i1deas before an audience. '

The parent body is composed of the leading electrical engineers of the United
States and Canada. At their regular meetings in New York, electrical problems
and conditions are brought up and discussed and are published monthly in the
Proceedings. These proceedings are received by all students. The branch this
year undertook a piece of work which when faithfully and finally carried out,
will be of great advantage to its members. The object in view was to familiarize
the student with the present engineering practice, and to place at his disposal a
vast amount of constructional data along the following lines: Electric Railways,
Steam-Electric Power Plants, Gas-Electric Power Plants, Hydro-Electric Power
Plants, High-Tension Transmission Lines, and Switchboard Diagrams.

Membership in the local branch i1s limited to those of the faculty who are
members or associates of the parent body, and to the Junior and Senior Elec-
tricals, who have the privilege of joining for three consecutive years. A tee of
three dollars 1s charged by the parent body for the monthly proceedings. The
members of the Armour Branch are especially fortunate in being invited to attend
all the meetings of the Chicago Section, receiving regular notices of the same.
1The application blanks tor the student membership require a brief synopsis of
the education and experience ot the student. 'I'hese blanks may be obtained
at any time from the chairman or secretary of the local branch. At the end of
each school year officers are elected for the following year.

The executive committee 1s composed of the chairman, vice-chairman, and
two representatives from the Senior members and two from the Junior members,
appointed by the chairman. It 1s the duty of this committee to pass on all orig-
mmal papers and discussions on the proceedings of the parent body, which are to
be presented before the local branch, and to arrange for the meetings. The
regular meetings of this branch are held on the first and third Thursdays of each
month, in the Engineering Society rooms in Chapin Hall.
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